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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD IN ARMTHORPE COMMUNITY CENTRE, WELFARE PARK, 
CHURCH STREET, ARMTHORPE, ON TUESDAY, 27 MAY 2025 

 

PRESENT: 

 Parish Council Members: Councillors A Bradley, L Bradley, C Brodhurst Brown, A Duckitt, T Needham, E North 
and S Rose. 
 
City Councillors: C Marriott and N Pritchard. 
 
Members of the public: Thirteen. 
 
Clerk to the Council: Sarah Youngman. 

 

01 CONFIRMATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 07 MAY 2024 

Attendees were provided with a copy of the minutes. 

RESOLVED: To confirm the minutes as a true record. 

02 PARISH COUNCIL ANNUAL REPORT 

Councillor C Brodhurst Brown delivered the Annual Report. 

03 UPDATES FROM LOCAL GROUPS  

None. 

 

04 UPDATES AND QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC 

 

Councillor C Marriott expressed congratulations, on behalf of himself and Councillor N Pritchard to Councillor T 

 Needham for being elected as the Civic Mayor for Doncaster.  

 

A member of the public raised concerns about the condition of the road surfacing on Fiddlers Drive. 

 

A member of the public also advised that there are issues with potholes on Church Street. 

 

Councillor T Needham explained that Doncaster Council have received additional funding to tackle the issues 

with potholes, a review is taking place, and the worst hit areas will be dealt with first. 

 

A member of the public reported a damaged bus stop on Church Street. 

 

A member of the public advised that they follow Armthorpe Parish Council on Facebook and remarked that the 

 Council are responsive and is doing a good job. 

 

A member of the public reported a water leak on Doncaster Road/Harris Road and issues with the drains being 

 built up with silt close to the recycling centre. 

 

Councillor T Needham advised that Doncaster Council clean the gulleys annually. 
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A member of the public raised concerns with the method of working carried out by Openreach employees, 

 there are several telegraph poles with looped cables left hanging quite low throughout the village.  There is 

 also an issue with vans blocking footpaths. 

 

Councillor T Needham advised that the method seems to be used boroughwide, however Doncaster Council 

 have no power to determine safe methods of working with private contractors. 

 

A member of the public reported a water leak on Cow House Lane. 

 

A member of the public reported that a public area on Lindrick Drive which is not being maintained properly by 

 Doncaster Council, residents have been advised that the Cantley team are now responsible for the  
 maintenance.  Members of the public have taken to maintaining the green space 

 

Councillor T Needham agreed to investigate the matter. 

 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.34pm. 

 

 

 

 


